
Dear Parents, Guardians and Neighbours 

A busy half term draws to a close this week and I am staggered at how much we have undertaken as a school. This continued 
last week when the entire school engaged in our first ΨRace for Life SchoolsΩ to raise money for Cancer Research. The entire 
school arrived in a grey, blue, pink and white colour scheme and then completed the 5km route in the two hours between 
break and lunchtime. It was great to see the entire school engaged in this event for a single charity. Over the last 5 years our 
school has raised over £30,000 for charities and we are hoping to raise around £3000 from this event. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The month of October is also Black History Month. As a school we use this month to celebrate the contribution of black      
people throughout history. Whilst it is important to note the impact of individuals such as Martin Luther King, Rosa Parks,   
Maya Anjelou, Muhammad Ali, Nelson Mandela and others it is also important to recognise the impact made by people of 
other ethnicities or backgrounds. In my assembly I made reference to Alan Turing who led the Enigma project at Bletchley 
Park, a programme that shortened World War II. He then committed suicide due to the stigma attached to being homosexual. 
Mikhail Gorbachev reformed the USSR and accelerated the end of the Cold War. He was then forced out of office. Finally, 
Christine Jorgensen initiated a conversation on gender transformation in 1950s America when he underwent hormone     
treatment and gender reassignment having served as a GI in World War II. 

The impact of these individuals highlights to us the need to avoid being labelled or associated with one particular               
characteristic as we do not shape our world through our characteristics but our actions and social awareness. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As one half term comes to an end it is also important to look forward to the exciting events of next half term. In the lead up to 
the Christmas break the school production of Annie will be run in the main hall. We will also hold our first round of prelim 
examinations for students in Years 9 – моΦ These are important events in the life of our school and I look forward to sharing 
them with you. 

Best wishes for an enjoyable half term break. 

Mr G Cunningham 

Headteacher 
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[ƻƴƎŘŜŀƴ [ƛƴƪ 

LƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ŘŀǘŜǎ 
§ IŀƭŦ ¢ŜǊƳτ aƻƴŘŀȅ ну hŎǘƻōŜǊ нлмф ǘƻ CǊƛŘŀȅ м 

bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ нлмф 

§ IŀƭŦ ¢ŜǊƳ н ǎǘŀǊǘǎτaƻƴŘŀȅ п bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ нлмф 

§ ¸ŜŀǊ у ±ŀŎŎƛƴŀǝƻƴǎτ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ р bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ нлмф 

 

 

§ ¸ŜŀǊ мм tŀǘƘǿŀȅǎ 5ŀȅτ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ с bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ 
нлмф  

§ ¸ŜŀǊ мм aƻŎƪ LƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿǎ όн ǿŜŜƪǎύ - ²κ/      
aƻƴŘŀȅ мм bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ нлмф 

§ ¸ŜŀǊ мм tŀǊŜƴǘǎ 9ǾŜƴƛƴƎτ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ мн bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ 
нлмф 



 

 

 

 bǳƳŜǊŀŎȅ 

Rotation is a type of transformation.

Computer game programmers and film 

animators all use rotation to make 3D 

animations more realistic.

You rotate a shape by turning it around a point 

called the centre of rotation.



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 bǳƳŜǊŀŎȅ 

[ŀǎǘ ƛǎǎǳŜΩǎ  

ŀƴǎǿŜǊΥ 

£11.30 



 

wŀŎŜ CƻǊ [ƛŦŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭǎ 

 

On Wednesday 16th October, 1500 pupils and staff took part in LongdeanΩs first άRace For Life Schoolsέ event, 
walking 5.4 miles around Hemel Hempstead. We are currently collecting the final sponsorship and look forward to 
updating you soon with just how much we have raised for Cancer Research UK.  

 

Many pupilsΩ and staff membersΩ lives have been touched by cancer in some way and a number of pupils told staff 
how moved they were that as a school community we were remembering loved ones and supporting those 
currently undergoing treatment.   

 

Thank you very much for your support and to the pupils for their great efforts walking and collecting money!  

 

Mrs G Segal 

Deputy Headteacher. 

 

 

 

 wŀŎŜ ŦƻǊ [ƛŦŜ 



We introduced our new policy on devices in January 2019 and as a staff we have been amazed on the positive 
impact it has brought. Staff are dealing with fewer pastoral issues, many of which began off site when devices 
were permitted. Students are also much more in tune with the environment and people around them. I have 
also been impressed by the responsible way older students have modelled our expectations to younger years. 
The poster below hopefully reminds all of us why we made the change and the benefits that putting the 
phone away brings. 

Mr G Cunningham 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 aƻōƛƭŜ 5ŜǾƛŎŜǎ 



 

 

 

 

 /ƭƻǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ²ƻǊŘ DŀǇ 

¾Up to about 5, children acquire words by 

speaking and listening 

¾High performing children (the upper quartile) 

know an average estimated vocabulary of 

7100 root words. 

¾ Poor performing pupils (the lower quartile) 

know 3000 root words, acquiring only one 

word per day compared to the three words 

per day of high performing peers. Biemiller

(2003). 

¾ôThe rich get richer and the poor get poorer.õ 

¾Å Huge disparity between different childrenõs 

known vocabulary upon school entry and the 

gap widens 

¾Children with low vocabularies would have to 

learn words much faster than their peers, at 

a rate of three to four root words per day, if 

they were to catch up within five or six 

years.

¾Children who do not have a good vocabulary 

are likely to have difficulty in reading 

comprehension, and therefore acquiring 

more vocabulary. 

¾Poor vocabulary has long been identified as a 

primary cause of academic failure of 

disadvantaged students.



Parents will remember our previous information about a grant bid we were making to launch a breakfast 

club. This has been piloted since Easter and has been very popular.  

We just heard that we were successful in our bid to Children in Need and will be receiving £30,000 over 

three years. This will allow us to offer free breakfast to students eligible for free school meals along with 

other vulnerable students. All students will be welcome to attend the club which runs from 7.30-8.15am 

and offers the following menu:  

/ŜǊŜŀƭǎ тлǇ          tƻǊǊƛŘƎŜ тлǇ όмǎǘ ōƻǿƭ ŦǊŜŜύ  

¢ƻŀǎǘ нрǇ όŦǊŜŜ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ŦƻǊ мǎǘ ǎƭƛŎŜύ       .ŀƪŜŘ ōŜŀƴǎ плǇ  

.ŀŎƻƴ ƻǊ ǎŀǳǎŀƎŜ Ǌƻƭƭǎ ϻмΦлр ŀƴŘ ǎŀƴŘǿƛŎƘ фрǇ    IŀǎƘ ōǊƻǿƴǎ плǇ  

CǊǳƛǘ орǇ           .ŀƎŜƭǎ трǇ  

{ǉǳŀǎƘ нлǇ          ¢Ŝŀ прǇ  

/ƻũŜŜ срǇ           Iƻǘ ŎƘƻŎƻƭŀǘŜ срǇ  

Please note that the parent of any child requiring a gluten free menu can have this mailed to them. 
Please contact l.walker@longdean.herts.sch.uk 

The club is supervised and we will be asking the students what sort of activities they would enjoy.  

Entrance to the canteen is via the door by Technology.  

Yours sincerely  

Miss T Doyle  

Finance Director 

 

If your child has any remaining balance on their catering account and you wish to be 

refunded or have this transferred to a sibling account, you will need to submit these details 

in writing to Alliance in Partnership directly. These needs to be sent to: 

 

!ƭƭƛŀƴŎŜ ƛƴ tŀǊǘƴŜǊǎƘƛǇΣ  

{ǳƛǘŜ пплΣ пǘƘ ƅƻƻǊΣ 

²Ŝǎǘ ²ƛƴƎΣ ¢ǊƛDŀǘŜ 

нмл-ннн IŀƎƭŜȅ wƻŀŘ ²ŜǎǘΣ 

hƭŘōǳǊȅΣ 

²Ŝǎǘ aƛŘƭŀƴŘǎΣ .су лbt 

 /ŀǘŜǊƛƴƎ 

/ŀǘŜǊƛƴƎ !ŘŘǊŜǎǎ 



Two Longdean middle-distance athletes competed in the Abbots Langley Tough Ten charity 
race on Sunday 6 October 2019.  

107 athletes completed the 10km route, with Lewis Clark winning the menΩs U18 event in 
a time of 36:39. 

99 athletes completed the 5km route, with Jordan Walters winning the ladiesΩ race in a 
time of 20:51.   

 

Jordan Walters also took part in the Hertfordshire Sports Village senior triathlon on Sunday 
8 September 2019. 

The race included a 400m swim at the HSV, a 20km road bike race and a 5km run section. 
Each leg of the triathlon is undertaken after a transition between the swim-bike and the 
bike-run sections. Jordan came fourth overall (females) and won the womenΩs U20 race, in 
a time of 1hour18min03sec. 

Well done! 

 

 

 

 !ŎƘƛŜǾŜƳŜƴǘǎ 

¦ǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ 9ǾŜƴǘ 



IŀǾŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ŎƘŀƴƎŜŘΚ  

 

¸ƻǳ ŎƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ƳƛǎǎƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ ƻƴ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΦ 

 

Address, email, phone number, name, emergency contact information for your 

child 

 

In order for you to receive important emails and texts, please ensure that you 
provide us with your current details by emailing or writing in to the school 

Admin Office: admin@longdean.herts.sch.uk. 
 

Thank you for your on-going cooperation. 

Longdean School Office 

We have had an alarming amount of lost property brought to reception this 

half term. 

 

If your child has lost anything, please ask them to come to Student Services 

during break or lunch time during the first week back of the next half term to 

search. 

 

!ƴȅ ƛǘŜƳǎ ƴƻǘ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘŜŘ ōȅ CǊƛŘŀȅ у bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ нлмф ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŘƛǎǇƻǎŜŘ ƻŦΦ 

 

Thank you 

Longdean School Office 

 ¦ǇŘŀǘŜ 5Ŝǘŀƛƭǎ 

[ƻǎǘ tǊƻǇŜǊǘȅ 

mailto:admin@longdean.herts.sch.uk


Please support your child by ensuring that they are in school every 
day, as far as possible.  

Families will be issued with a fixed penalty notice and ŎƻǳƭŘ be 
prosecuted by Hertfordshire County Council for their child's non-

attendance at school this academic year.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

bƻǘƘƛƴƎ ƛǎ ƳƻǊŜ ŎǊƛǝŎŀƭ ǘƻ ŀǧŀƛƴƳŜƴǘ ǘƘŀƴ ŎƻƴǎƛǎǘŜƴǘ ŀǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜΦ 

Well done to all of the students who achieved 100% so far this academic year. 

 !ǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ 

Research suggests that for every 

17 MISSED SCHOOL DAYS, 

a studentôs achievement will drop by

ONE GRADE when they sit their GCSEs

Sept July

Y7

Y8

Y9

Y10

Y11



 

LƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴǘ [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ IƻƳŜǿƻǊƪ ŀǘ [ƻƴƎŘŜŀƴ 
 
Please remember to discuss your childΩs Independent Learning and Homework set on Show My 
Homework using the app or the website:  
https://longdean.showmyhomework.co.uk/school/homeworks/calendar  
where you can find the entire schoolΩs homework and filter by subject, teacher or class without 
logging in.  For specific details about your childΩs homework, please log in to this website or the 
app.  We recommend half an hour a night, Monday through Thursday, on sites such as GCSE Pod, 
BBC Bitesize, Mathswatch, Tassomai, Educake, MyMaths and others as advised by the 
departments.  
 
  
 
 

  
 www.mymaths.co.uk — students have an individual username and password from their     

Maths Teacher. 
 

 
 
Mr R Muskett    
Assistant Headteacher 

 LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ 

wŜǇƻǊǝƴƎ !ōǎŜƴŎŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ {ŎƘƻƻƭ - /ƻƴǘŀŎǘ bǳƳōŜǊǎ 
 

LŦΣ ŦƻǊ ŀƴȅ ǊŜŀǎƻƴΣ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛǎ ŀōǎŜƴǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻǊ ƴŜŜŘǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘŜŘ ŦƻǊ 
ŀƴ ŀǇǇƻƛƴǘƳŜƴǘΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ƴǳƳōŜǊǎ ŀǎ ǎƻƻƴ ŀǎ       
ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜΦ !ƴȅ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇƛŎƪŜŘ ǳǇ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŘŀȅΦ   

tƭŜŀǎŜ Ŏŀƭƭ ŜŀŎƘ Řŀȅ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀōǎŜƴǘΦ 
 

                               5ŀ ±ƛƴŎƛΥ   лмппн нлртлс 

                               CǊŀƴƪƭƛƴΥ   лмппн нлртлт 

                               DŀǘŜǎΥ   лмппн нлртсл 

                               tŀǎŎŀƭΥ   лмппн нлртло 

                               {ƛȄǘƘ CƻǊƳΥ   лмппн нлртнл 



[ƛƴƪ 5ŀǘŜǎ 
¢ƘŜ [ƻƴƎŘŜŀƴ [ƛƴƪ ƛǎ ǇǳōƭƛǎƘŜŘ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǘǿƻ ǿŜŜƪǎΣ Ǿƛŀ ǘƘŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭŎƻƳƳǎ Ŝ-Ƴŀƛƭ ǎȅǎǘŜƳ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǘƘƻǎŜ ŦƻǊ ǿƘƻƳ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴ Ŝ-Ƴŀƛƭ   
ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎΣ ŀƴŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ [[tΦ  bŜȄǘ ƛǎǎǳŜΥ  CǊƛŘŀȅ  мр bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ нлмф 

wŜŎŜƴǘ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǝƻƴ 

!ǧŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ 

CǊŀƴƪƭƛƴ 93.89% 

95.29% tŀǎŎŀƭ 

94.65% DŀǘŜǎ 

93.96% 5ŀ ±ƛƴŎƛ 

0% 100% 

²ƘƻƭŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭΥ  фпΦпп҈ 

wŜŎŜƴǘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǝƻƴ 

ǎŜƴǘ ƘƻƳŜΥ 
 

§ ¸ŜŀǊ тτaƛŘǎǳƳƳŜǊ bƛƎƘǘΩǎ 

5ǊŜŀƳ LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ 

§ ¸ŜŀǊ уτLƳƳǳƴƛǎŀǝƻƴ [ŜǧŜǊ ŀƴŘ 

ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ 

§ ¸ŜŀǊ млτ²ƻǊƪ 9ȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ [ŜǧŜǊ 

§ ¸ŜŀǊ ммτtŀǊŜƴǘΩǎ 9ǾŜƴƛƴƎ [ŜǧŜǊ 

 

 

 

 

 

§ ¸ŜŀǊǎ т ǘƻ мнτ{ƪƛ ¢ǊƛǇ [ŜǧŜǊ 

§ !ƭƭ ¸ŜŀǊǎτ9ƭŜŎǝƻƴ ƻŦ tŀǊŜƴǘ    

¢ǊǳǎǘŜŜ 

§ !ƭƭ ¸ŜŀǊǎτwŀŎŜ ŦƻǊ [ƛŦŜ             

{ǇƻƴǎƻǊǎƘƛǇ wŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ 


